SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 2nd NOVEMBER 2016 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:  
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr T Norton, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr O Davison-Oakley,            Cllr J Holder.
In attendance: 
Mr T Harding, Mr P Sellers, Mrs K Hawes and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION:  A resident came to repeat his concerns about the serious problem of speeding traffic in School Lane.  He felt that a Speed Survey by Transport for Bucks should be undertaken which would cost £380.00 to provide evidence of the issue.  It was agreed to discuss the matter further and take a vote.  This will be put on the agenda for the next meeting.  
It was reported that some of the streetlights are coming on at intermittent times and several are being obscured by trees.  Individual lights that are not working should be reported to the Clerk.

It was noted that the brick post box at the bottom of Bayne Hill had been vandalised and the metal box stolen.  The Royal Mail has been informed.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Cllr D Scourfield, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr A Norbury and Cllr L Hungin.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Norton and Cllr Holder and were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· A framework document has been prepared for the Neighbourhood Plan which will be discussed with Councillors at the December meeting. (Action – Cllr Norton) 
· The ownership of a number of different pieces of land is being identified.  (Action – Cllr Hungin)  
· A meeting between Bucks County Council and members of the Parish Council to discuss streamlining local government will be held on 22nd November from 2.00pm – 4.00pm in the Baptist Church lounge.
· Work to reduce an ash tree by the entrance to Green Meadow has been agreed.
· A further list of recommended work from the Chiltern Woodlands Project report will be prioritised.  (Action – Cllr Hungin, Cllr Hughes)  
· A second cut of identified village footpaths has now been completed.
· A circle has now been cut around each of the trees in Green Meadow to stop the trunks being damaged by the mowers and a serrated metal implement has been removed from the base of the new cherry tree in Green Meadow.  
· The reduction of laurel in Green Meadow and identified tree work in Green Wood has been completed.  

· The water invoice for the Pavilion, allotments and Recreation Ground was checked and was in line with previous years.  Usage is extremely high during the summer months. 
· A cherry design for new village entrance signs has been sent to Transport for Bucks for costing.
· All newsletters had been delivered.  Thanks were given to everyone who helped with the delivery.
· The youth football pitch has been remarked. 
· The Council have chased Bucks County Council for the final version of the yellow line consultation but have been told it has been delayed because the department responsible have been very busy.  It will be chased further.  (Action – Clerk)
· Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  A quotation for CCTV has been obtained and it was agreed to apply to the Local Area Forum for a grant to provide a system at the Recreation Ground to combat anti-social behaviour.  (Action – Clerk)  
Risk Inspections:    The October inspection was completed by Cllr Holder. The issues raised from the inspection were discussed. Concern was raised about the barbed wire on Footpath 16 to the Recreation Ground and will be inspected again to see if the path can be made wider.  (Action – Clerk)  There was also concern raised about whether the concrete blocks left in the Pavilion car park surface are now a trip hazard after the telegraph poles were moved.  It was stated that these should not damage car tyres.  The Councillor checklist has been updated to record what has been checked and whether an issue has been identified as a hazard.  The updated form will be used for the next inspection.  (Action – Cllr Norton)  Cllr Thomas will carry out the November inspection. (Action – Cllr Thomas)
3. HEALTH AND SAFETY:  The master list of all of the regulatory and safety inspections has been updated.  The RoSPA report for Green Meadow has been reviewed and risks continue to be actioned.  (Action – Cllr Norton, Clerk)  It was agreed to inspect road name signs twice a year when delivering Newsletters and a reminder with be added to the delivery list.  (Action – Clerk) It was agreed to check the structure of the Bus Shelter once a year in May.  The list of Streetlights will be updated to record the type of column and whether it will need replacing in the next few years.  This will then be discussed at a future meeting.  (Action – Clerk)  It was asked who maintains the two large telegraph poles (thought to be BT) in the car park and behind the Pavilion.  They will be inspected for safety.  (Action – Cllr Anderson)
4. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  There were no declarations of interest.
5. Correspondence:
· A letter of objection was sent to Chiltern District Council's (CDC) Planning Department about application CH/2016/0946/FA - Oldefield’s Equestrian Centre, Chalfont Road - Removal of temporary log cabin to facilitate the erection of a permanent dwelling, closure of existing and creation of new vehicular access.
· A letter had been received from Chiltern and South Bucks about the Joint Local Plan and the potential introduction of a community infrastructure levy (CIL). It was agreed to support this levy.  (Action – Cllr Norton, Clerk)
· A letter had been received from Bucks County Council wishing to discuss a service for the conversion of streetlights from Sodium lamps to LED.  They will be contacted for further discussion.  (Action - Clerk)
· Seer Green Gardeners and Jordans Rotary Club have purchased 5,000 purple crocuses for planting in Seer Green.  The list of planting areas was approved. (Action - Clerk)
· Thames Valley Police have asked the Council to identify the top 3 priorities for Seer Green.  It was agreed that these are speeding, anti-social behaviour and parking. (Action - Clerk)
6.
Finance  
Payments to 2nd November amounting to:-              
   £4,964.71
Income:- 




         
          £0.00

Closing balance of all accounts at 30 October:-
  £76,994.90
7. 
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  
Permitted

CH/2016/1553/FA
5 Godolphin Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XQ

Part conversion of garage to facilitate habitable accommodation.
CH/2016/1509/FA
22 and 20A Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2YG

Single storey rear extension, 2 storey side extension and associated fenestration alterations to 22 Chalfont Road. New pitched roof to existing garage building at 20A and 22 Chalfont Road.
CH/2016/1392/FA
37 Highlands Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XL

Replacement dwelling with new vehicular access and hard standing.
CH/2016/1260/FA
West Riding, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2RH

Replacement dwelling.
8.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. local plan: Chiltern District and South Bucks District Councils have now begun the next stage of the Local Plan Consultation. The consultation runs from the 31st October to 12th December. This consultation is specifically aimed at 15 preferred options sites, i.e., sites proposed for removal from the Green Belt and developed. Seer Green's closest site is an area East of Beaconsfield.  It is recommended that residents visit a consultation presentation if they can.  Publicity will communicate these sessions via email, the website and through posters around the village.  (Action  - Cllr Norton, Clerk)
ii. BUDGET AND PRECEPT: The half year accounts and draft budget for 2017/18 were presented with a suggested precept increase of 2%.  Councillors were asked for comments to be sent to the Treasurer by the end of November.  (Action – Councillors)  Final approval of the budget and precept increase will be made at the December meeting.
iii. DISTRICT ASSOCIATION FOR CHILTERN TOWN AND PARISH COUNCILS: The possibility of forming a District Association for Chiltern Town and Parish Councils was discussed and it was agreed that the preferred option was to become part of the existing South Bucks Association of Local Councils.  It was also agreed that we should have ‘volunteers’ rather than elected representatives.  However, prior to any final decision the Parish Council would like to understand how much the annual subscription for membership would be in order to make an informed decision before taking a final vote.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
iv. CHERRY TREES:  The order for the cherry trees has been put on hold as the council have been informed that they will have to request a cultivation licence.  However there is difficulty in ordering the licence as there are no mature tree suppliers on the BCC recommended list of suppliers.  Two councils have quoted to help as their staff have been trained and accredited with a Streetworks licence to plant trees. However there is an issue with timescales. Parish Online software could be used to obtain the maps required to be sent to the utility companies for information on underground services. Further research will be made on the options available.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Davison-Oakley)
9.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: The risk assessment has been carried out on the hall.  The kerb in the car park has been lowered to make it safer for pedestrians to leave in the dark.  Potholes have been repaired although not as expected so ongoing discussions are being held with the contractor.  (Action – Clerk)  The half year accounts are on budget.
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, LAND AND SERVICES: Following the feedback from the Best Kept Village competition it was discussed whether improvements could be made for the areas in the village where notices are attached to fences.  A notice board design for Jubilee Walk will be researched.  (Action – Cllr Holder)  The new goal posts are now in situ.  Following a recent break in at the Recreation Ground there were concerns that the Police could not locate the Pavilion.
10.
Any Other Business:    Previously agreed sponsorship for a firework event is now not required so it was asked if the Parish Council could sponsor a larger Christmas tree for the village.  This was agreed.
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 7th December 2016, at 7.30pm in Seer Green Baptist Church in Wood Pond Close.    
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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